
Sigel Township 

Regular Monthly Meeting 

May 15th, 2023 

Sigel Township Hall, 5784 Sand Beach Rd, Harbor Beach, MI 48441 

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Maurer at 8:00 pm. Board members present: Maurer, Bischer, 
Essenmacher, Sweeney and Grekowicz.  Also in attendance were Firefighters Joel Kiehl, Rusty Lemanski, 
and Jason Lermont. 

Minutes were approved from the April 17th, 2023 Meeting. Motion Essenmacher, second Grekowicz to 
approve minutes. Motion Carried 5-0. 

Treasurer Report: General Fund starting balance $657,475.41. Income of $7,847.57 and Expenses of 
$868.15 for an ending balance of $664,454.83. Fire Fund starting balance $451,425.49. Income of $20.08 
and Expenses of $6,297.89 for an ending balance of $445,147.68. Road Fund starting balance 
$654,995.32. Income of $914.38 and Expenses of $0 for an ending balance of $655,909.70. Total of all 
three ending balances of $1,765,512.21. Motion Sweeney, second Bischer to approve all 3 treasurer 
reports. Motion Carried 5-0. 

Motion Bischer, second Grekowicz to pay months bills in the following amounts. General Fund $868.15 
checks 1076-1081. Fire Fund $6,297.89 checks 1797-1802. Road Fund $0. Motion Carried 5-0. 

Supervisor Maurer reported that the Huron County Road Commission is requesting a 75% deposit for 
preparing Minden Rd from M-142 north to Learman Rd for paving.  The board authorized the payment 
in the amount of $455,750.00 to the Huron County Road Commission, due July 1, 2023. 

Supervisor Maurer reported that Assessor Wade Mazure will be completing the State Tax Commission 
approval of the assessment roll audit corrective action plan that is due June 1, 2023. 

Clerk Bischer reported that Consumers Energy has requested renewal of the franchise agreement with 
the township for gas lines.  The current agreement will expire in November. No action was taken. 

Joel Kiehl reported on the monthly Central Huron Ambulance meeting. 

Firefighters reported on activity in the township.  The bid has not been returned for the replacement of 
the portable water pump from Alamo Ag.  The new brush truck has arrived at Thompson Chevrolet and 
the Fire Department will begin the process of moving the equipment from the existing brush truck to the 
new brush truck.  

Rusty Lemanski asked about concrete from M-142 to the current concrete in front of the hall.  Clerk 
Bischer will contact the Huron County Road Commission to investigate the process. 

Motion Grekowicz, second Essenmacher to adjourn meeting. Motion Carried 5-0. Meeting Adjourned at 
8:26pm. 

 

 

Dennis Bischer, Sigel Township Clerk 


